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April 2022  
 

Pierre Elliott Trudeau  

  
Dearest Parents & Guardians, 

 
I hope that you are all keeping well, staying warm and keeping safe.  I hope that you are having a 
beautiful March Break! 

The Government of Quebec has a new COVID-19 self-assessment tool to determine one’s isolation 
period.   

• https://www.quebec.ca/en/health/health-issues/a-z/2019-coronavirus/self-isolation/covid-
19-self-assessment-tool 

• https://www.quebec.ca/sante/problemes-de-sante/a-z/coronavirus-2019/isolement/outil-
autoevaluation-covid-19 

If your child is symptomatic, please do not send them to school.  Should a child develop symptoms 
during the day, if a consent form was signed, we will administer a rapid test at school.  All students 
who are symptomatic will be sent home and will have to follow the guidelines issued by the ministry.   

When dropping off and picking up your child in the debarcadère from rue Chabot, please do not 
park or idle your car.  Drop off and/pick up in a safe and timely manner. Please remind your children 
to walk on the sidewalk and not where the cars are.   

Parents can also report absences on Mozaik.  It is important that if your child has covid related 
symptoms or tested positive, that you report this to the school, by calling (if confirmed during the day) 
or email petrudeau@emsb.qc.ca (if confirmed at night or on the weekend) and follow the guidelines 
for your child and family. 
 
On PED Days, if daycare services are needed, you must call 514.374.0554 or email 
MFilippone@emsb.qc.ca and register with Ms. Mara, our Daycare Technician.  

Thank you to all who participated in the March TCBY and Pizza Fundraisers! If you would like to make an 
order for any of these two fundraisers, please send in your order forms by Monday April 11th.  Thank you 
also to Metro Marcanio for donating juice and snacks for the Pizza Fundraisers.   

Paid Dress Down Day Fundraiser: We at Pierre Elliott Trudeau Elementary are watching the situation in 
Ukraine with great sadness. The worsening hostilities will have severe humanitarian consequences for 
the people of Ukraine, some who have already endured years of instability, and to the World as a 
whole. There are millions of people currently fleeing their homes to seek shelter from the ongoing war. 
Global charities are working to assist as many families as possible. To help support these humanitarian 
efforts, the dress down day of April 13th raise money for the Canadian Red Cross. All donations are 
welcomed! Students are encouraged to wear yellow and/or blue, the colors of the Ukrainian flag, to 
show solidarity. In addition, you may have seen through various media outlets that several local 
Ukrainian churches have been collecting food and personal hygiene products benefitting the 
upcoming refugees here in Montreal. If you would like to donate such items, we encourage you to 
contact the Ukrainian parish directly to establish their needs and hours of operation. Please do not 
bring them to school, as unfortunately there is no pick-up service for the donation boxes. We thank 
you in advance for your generosity. Let us all continue to hope for a peaceful end to these terrible 
conflicts 

Grade 6 Students are beginning their exams.  Please ensure that students are at school every day and 
are on time.   

On behalf of the entire staff, I thank you for your support and cooperation.   

Take care, be well and stay safe. 

Ms Alvares   

Upcoming Events 

April 8 
Start of BIG Box Cards Fundraiser 
until April 25 

April 12 
Governing Board Virtual Meeting 
7pm 

April 13 
Paid Dress Down Day 
Dress in BLUE and YELLOW in support 
of Ukraine.  All funds will be donated 
to the Canadian Red Cross.  
 
April 13 
PPO Virtual Meeting at 7pm 
 
April 15 
HOLIDAY 
School is CLOSED 

April 17 
HOLIDAY 
School is CLOSED 
 
April 21 
Scholastic Online Book Fair 
Fundraiser 
Running until May 4th.  All proceeds 
go to the school 

 
April 22 
2nd Progress Report Card 
Accessible through Mozaik Portal 
 
April 22 
Pizza Lunch Fundraiser 
For all students who have ordered, 
pizza lunch will be delivered to their 
classes. 
 
April 26 
TCBY Fundraiser 
For all students who have ordered, 
TCBY will be delivered to their 
classes. 
 
April 27 
In School Scholastic Book Fair 
 
April 28 
In School Scholastic Book Fair 
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Lunch Fees & School Fees 
Our School Secretary, Ms Elisabeth, will be sending out letters to parents who have outstanding lunch 
fees and/or school fees.  You can always call the school or email Ms Elisabeth at 
EPereira2@emsb.qc.ca Letters were also sent home on how you can pay lunch fees and/or daycare 
fees by online banking.  Every child receives a specific code.  If you need that information, please 
contact the school. 
 

LEARN Quebec FREE Online Tutoring 
LEARN Tutoring provides online tutoring and homework help appointments, at no charge.  Their online 
tutors are fully qualified Quebec teachers, experienced in tutoring, review and consolidation.  They 
work directly with elementary (gr. 2 and up). https://www.learnquebec.ca/home 
 
PPO Fundraising 
Big Box of cards April 8thh-April 25th:  New to our school this year, the Big Box of Card fundraiser featuring a box 
of 33 All Occasion cards or a box of 33 All Birthday cards for the low price of $35. Here is a video on the product: 
https://streamable.com/vhzecs  
 

- Birthday Cards Link - https://www.bigboxfundraising.com/collections/frontpage/products/big-box-of-
birthday-cards-new 

  
- All Occasions Cards Link - https://www.bigboxfundraising.com/collections/frontpage/products/big-

box-of-cards 

Information and order forms will be sent out on April 7. The profit of $11 per box will go to the school.   

Fundscrip (December 2021 to June 2022) 
Please consider helping our group raise funds by using FundScrip, which is a fundraising program that 
lets you raise funds simply by purchasing gift cards for your everyday shopping (i.e. groceries, gas, gifts 
and household items). When you purchase a $100 grocery gift card, you receive the $100 card, but 
in addition, a percentage is donated to our fundraising campaign.  Go to 
www.fundscrip.com/support-a-group and enter the code 5GKW7P.  You will need to sign up and 
make an account.   

Calendar 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
4 

 
5 
 
 

 

6 
 

7 
 
 
 

8 
Big Box 
Fundraiser 
begins 

11 
 
 

12 
 
 

 
 
 

GB Virtual 
Meeting 7pm 

13 
Dress Down Day 

(Dress in BLUE & 
YELLOW - Paid 

contributions collected 
for Ukraine) 

 
PPO Virtual 
Meeting 7pm 

14   
 

15 
HOLIDAY 
(No School) 

School is closed 
 

18 
HOLIDAY 
(No School) 

School is closed 
 

19   
 

 
La Guepe Gr 3 

Field Trip 
 

20 
 

21 
 

Online Scholastic 
Book Fair beings 

until May 4th 

22 
2nd Progress 
Report Card 

 
Pizza Lunch 
Fundraiser 

25 
Big Box Fundraiser 
ends 

26 
 

TCBY 
 

Grad Virtual 
Meeting 7pm 

27 
 

In school 
Scholastic Book 

Fair 

28 
 

In school 
Scholastic Book 

Fair 
 

29 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Important Information 

Future Governing Board Meetings 
May 10, June 7 

If you would like to join or have 
questions, please send an email to 

petrudeaugb@emsb.qc.ca 
 

 
Fundraising 

We have organized many 
fundraisers in the coming 

months: 
• Spring Basket Raffle 

• Label Maker 
• Etc 

More information to follow 
 

Ongoing Fundraisers  
 Fundscrip (PPO) Dec. 2021-June 2022  

Go to 
www.fundscrip.com/support-a-
group and enter the code 
5GKW7P.   
 TCBY (PPO) May 31, June 14 

 Pizza Lunch (Grad) May 20, June 17 
 

April  is the month of 
ORDERLINESS 

at PET. 
 
 
 

Students must come to school 
appropriately dressed to go 
outside (jackets, rain boots, 
etc.) and must have running 
shoes to wear inside school. 
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